
 

 

 
SHOOTING IN PEMBROKE TOWNSHIP OVERNIGHT 

LEAVES ONE DEAD 

June 17, 2024 – Kankakee, IL – Sheriff’s Deputies were dispatched to the area of 
15400 E 4500S Rd in Pembroke Township at approximately 10:23 PM yesterday 
evening for a report of shots fired.  Upon arrival, deputies located a gunshot victim, 
39-year-old, Derrick A Dansby-Draine, of Pembroke Township.  Dansby-Draine 

was unresponsive and 
later pronounced 
deceased on scene of the 
incident.   

“Our sincere 
condolences to the 
friends and family of 
Mr. Dansby-Draine,” 
said Sheriff Mike 
Downey.  “As our 
detectives continue to 
investigate the deadly 
incident, I plead to 
anyone with any 

information as to what occurred to do the right thing and to speak with 
investigators.” 

A reminder that anyone wishing to provide information anonymously can do so by 
contacting CrimeStoppers at (815) 93-CRIME. 

 

 

 


